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Meeting Location: Southern Cross Club, 92-96 Corinna Street, WODEN  ACT 
Welcome to the world of Woden Daybreak
We are delighted that you are thinking about joining us or have done so.  Every Rotary club is different.  Here are a few tips and tricks to help you understand how things work at Woden Daybreak.

How do meetings start? 

A volunteer member leads the invocation, the Australian toast and the international toast.  If you would like to take a turn, please let Jenny Aitchison know.  
The invocation which we say together is: 

‘For good food, for good fellowship and the privilege to serve, we give thanks’.

The form of the Australian toast is decided by the person doing the toast.  It is either: 

‘To the people of Australia’ OR

‘To the Queen and people of Australia.’ 

Finally, we like to have an international toast, to reflect the international nature of Rotary.  As the ‘toaster’, feel free to toast some international aspect of Rotary which you have come across or like.  A fall back is: ‘To Rotary International’.

How else can you contribute to meetings?
Please let Jenny Aitchison know if you can help by greeting members on arrival, setting up the room or packing up at the end (setting up and packing up is quick and easy).  These tasks are assigned to volunteers on a monthly basis.
We sometimes have meetings where our members speak about their lives and careers.  We would love to hear about yours.  Please let James Volk know if you would like to do this.
If you have ideas for guest speakers, please let Sue Brown know and she will follow up.

Historically, many Rotary clubs have run ‘fines’ sessions to raise a bit of extra money.  We have our own form of this but participation is voluntary and there is no set amount required.  A volunteer runs this short activity for a month at a time.  People do it in different ways e.g. there may be some quiz questions or members may be invited to share anything special that has happened during the week.  The Dutch clog used for collecting the money was given to us by Christina, our first Rotary Ambassadorial Scholar from the USA, as Dutch architecture is a feature of her home town.  Please let Jenny Aitchison know if you would like to run the fines session.
How can you get to know other members quickly?

We would love to see you at all our meetings and activities but understand that this may not be realistic.  Our aim is to make Rotary so much fun, you won’t be able to keep away!  Most members have found that attending regularly and throwing themselves into activities is the best way to make friends and to feel comfortable.

As we are a breakfast club, meetings are necessarily short and that is often the attraction for our members.  However, coming along at 7am rather than just before the meeting starts at 7.30am will give you more time to chat to other members.

Joining the Board (see below) is a further way of getting to know people.  

When you join, you will be asked if you (and your family) would like to share a meal with a few Club members.  There is naturally no compulsion to do this but it is a great way to develop friendships. 
How do you find contact details for members?
A list of members’ contact details is emailed out now and then, including after new members join.  

How do you find out what is going on?
A weekly Bulletin is emailed to all members.  It is packed with information!  The Club website also has a list of what’s on under the Events tab.  The website address is:   rotaryclubofwodendaybreak.com. Board meetings for our Club are held once a month and all members are welcome to attend.  Attending is a great way to develop an understanding of how things tick. 
Our Rotary District sometimes runs sessions on various topics as well as conferences.  These are advertised in the weekly Bulletin.  You will also receive a Directory for our District and this little publication will help you find your feet.

You will receive a copy of Rotary Down Under regularly, either by post or by email (your choice).   Looking at the Rotary International website at https://www.rotary.org/ is a fantastic start to understanding Rotary globally.  Registering as a user of My Rotary on that website gives you access to even more interesting material.
Committees and particular interests
You will be asked which committee or committees you would like to be on.  These comprise Community, International, Vocational, Rotary Foundation, Youth and Club Service/Administration.  Being on committees is not onerous.  There may be a meeting or two a year and some email exchanges.  If you have particular interests, please let any Board member know.  We are always looking for enthusiastic people with ideas and the willingness to run with them.  For an explanation of the Committees, please ask any Board member.  
In addition, people interested in increasing membership or fundraising may meet from time to time.  These meetings will be advertised in the Bulletin.

Attendance and fees  
Your family and friends (including children) are very welcome to come along with you.  The cost of breakfast is $19.  There is no charge for children and we enjoy having them with us and can arrange highchairs if needed.  We are happy to order name badges for your family members if you think they may attend now and then.  Just let Gavin Douglas know.  
You are welcome to attend Rotary meetings anywhere in the world, including meetings of other clubs in Canberra.  When travelling, it is a great way to connect with locals.  It is best to make contact beforehand.  Details of other clubs can be found by googling or by visiting https://www.rotary.org/.  See the District Directory for details of club meetings in our District.

There is a tradition of exchanging club banners on such visits (although of course it is not mandatory and is not usual within our own District).  Speak to Graham Waite if you would like to obtain some of our banners to take with you.  
When you do attend a meeting elsewhere, please let Robyn Rae know, for statistical purposes.   And if you are happy to tell us, we would love to hear briefly at one of our meetings about your experience. 
Apart from the weekly cost of breakfast, there is an annual fee of $220 ($110 if you under 30 years for your first year according to our Club’s policy), which is paid in two instalments.  
Social events
The fifth Friday in a month is used for a social breakfast, usually not in the Southern Cross Club.  In January, we also have social breakfasts off-site.  Other social events are held regularly.  All of these will be advertised in the Bulletin.  We are open to your suggestions.  Feel free to announce an activity at a meeting – not every activity has to be organised by the Board – to see if anyone would like to join you. 
How can you become a Board member?
The Board meets monthly to ensure that the Club is running well.  You are very welcome to join the Board.  Speak to the President or the President Elect about this.

Service hours
Every month you will receive an email asking for service hours.  Instructions are provided.  This is unlikely to take more than a minute or two of your time.  The hours are collected at the District’s request to demonstrate Rotary’s contribution to the community.
Working with Vulnerable People Checks

All Club members are required to undergo a Working with Vulnerable People Check.  It is free and the form can be downloaded from www.accesscanberra.act.gov.au.   Please contact Yvonne Gillett if you would like to discuss and also let her know when your registration comes through.  We have received advice that we should carry these cards whenever we are working with vulnerable people.
We are always looking for new members.  Can you help?

Feel free to bring people along to ‘try us out’.  The first breakfast for a possible new member is on us.  Please let a board member know if you would like the Club to follow up a prospective member.  We are happy to meet people for a coffee and a chat and to answer any questions.

You will be given some Club business cards to give out if you wish.  They contain the Club’s contact details.  The website is an excellent place to get an understanding about what we do.  If you have other ideas for recruiting members, please talk to Rosemary Castle or Gavin Douglas.
Welcome again!  

2016-17 Board
President: Graham Waite
President Elect: Gavin Douglas, also Club Service/Administration Director
Immediate Past President: Rosemary Castle, also Membership and International Service Director)
Secretary: Rob Forrester
Treasurer: Robyn Rae

PR Director/Social Coordinator: John Carberry

Rotary Foundation Director: Greg Raisin
Youth Director: Jo Hart
Vocational Director: James Volk
Fundraising Director: Ally Tonkin

Community Director: Yvonne Gillett

Our wellbeing officer is Heather Grove.  If you hear of members’ illnesses, bereavements or other significant life events, please let Heather know so that Woden Daybreak can respond appropriately.

Current major fundraising activities
· Running the canteen for the ANU Film Group (during university semesters)

· Assisting at the Jamieson Trash and Treasure Market (in the second half of the year)

· Gnome painting at Floriade during spring

Organisations currently and recently supported by Woden Daybreak
Rotary Foundation (Rotary International’s own charity which supports the eradication of polio and many other humanitarian programs)

Australian Rotary Health 
Rotarians against Malaria

ShelterBox

National Youth Science Forum

Hope for Himalayan Kids
Rotary Club of Harare Dawn (to implement a literacy programme in a rural school in Zimbabwe, and to sink a second bore hole to provide adequate clean water) 

Lifeline

World Vision (through the sponsorship of a little girl in Laos)

Woden Community Service

MS Australia

Down Syndrome Association

Greening Australia

Rotary Club of Shepparton South for its work in Nepal following the earthquake

Rotary Club of Longreach and its drought relief appeal

Zonta Canberra – the preparation of birthing kits for women in developing countries
Local schools – Melrose High School through the Barry Bourke Memorial Fund (Barry Bourke was one of our members) and Canberra College (assisting students to participate in the Model United Nations Assembly and an Interact Club)

Ronald McDonald House Canberra

Abbeyfield Garran (accommodation for people with mild intellectual disabilities)
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